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BUDGET WORKING SESSION 
OF THE NEW BEDFORD SCHOOL COMMITTEE 

~MINUTES~ 

 
PRESENT: MAYOR MITCHELL, MR. BRUCE OLIVEIRA, MR. JOSHUA AMARAL, MR. CHRISTOPHER 

COTTER, MS. COLLEEN DAWICKI, MR. JACK LIVRAMENTO (arr. 5:56 p.m.),  
MR. JOHN OLIVEIRA   

 
ABSENT: NONE 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: MR. ANDERSON, MS. TREADUP, MR. O’LEARY, MR. TETREAULT,  
  MS. FERREIRA (Recording Secretary) 
 
Mr. Anderson addressed the Committee and stated that this presentation illustrates the budget 
investments as it relates to academic, teaching and learning. He noted the importance of literacy, especially 
to build diverse libraries that supports all readers. The FY20 budget includes an investment of $25K to 
enhance the New Bedford High School library.   
 
Ms. Karen Treadup, Deputy Superintendent, stated that a few years ago the district invested in Reading 
Street (Literacy program) and Envision (mathematics curriculum) for Elementary Schools, NBPS continues 
to sustain both curriculums as the schools still purchase consumables items. For Science, currently there is 
science curriculum in grades 2-8. She explained that the FY20 budget will include an investment of $200K to 
expand Science curriculum into Kindergarten and 1st grade.  
 
Ms. Treadup explained that the district is currently using the Renaissance 360 STAR Assessment in grades 2-
8 and will continue to do so next year as a way to review the different benchmarks. She stated that there 
will be a Curriculum committee to formulate the assessment with the new standards that have been 
released in science and social studies.   
 
Mr. Anderson reviewed the key investments completed in the previous budget FY19 and spoke about the 
importance to continue to support those recent investments in order to determine the true impact on the 
academic process.    
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Mr. Anderson invited Andrew O’Leary, Assistant Superintendent of Finance and Operations, to discuss 
Technology. Mr. O’Leary highlighted that the district spends a very large amount on administrative 
technologies as it has become the norm to rely on softwares and data bases that supports the day to day 
operation in the various departments (Payroll,Human Capital Services, Facilities etc.). 
 
At this time, Mr. Anderson went over the key Human Capital investments. He stated that he does not 
believe that adding more staff is the answer to be able to move forward, but the district has to ensure 
resources to support different program. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
To a question by Colleen Dawicki, Mr. Anderson responded that the Foreign Language Teachers (FTE 3.0) 
would be assigned to each Middle Schools.  
 
Christopher Cotter inquired about the 4 positions for Dual Language Paraprofessionals. Mr. Anderson 
explained that the positions will be assisting in the Dual Language program with the majority assigned to 
Gomes Elementary Schools. 
 
 To a question by Joshua Amaral, Mr. Anderson stated that the School Adjustment Counselors will be 
assigned in the Middle Schools. Mr. Anderson went on to explained that we need to evaluate our needs, 
the kind of behaviors that need to be addressed, and review if the structure of the position is the best 
support that students need. He spoke about reviewing the expectations for the School Guidance 
Counselors and School Adjustment Counselors. Currently, there is one adjustment counselor at Roosevelt 
and Keith Middle Schools and two at Normandin Middle School. Joshua Amaral agreed that additional 
Adjustment Counselors are needed in the schools with larger student population.  
 
Regarding the Technology Integration Manager positions for each Middle School, Mr. Anderson explained 
that as the district invested in technology devices for the schools, there is a greater need to support 
teachers in this area. The High School already have a Technology Integration Manager in place, and the 
district is looking to expand to the middle schools.  
 
Mayor Mitchell requested an update on NBPS’ goal to provide each student with a device. Rob Tetreault, 
Technology Director, responded that the High School, Whaling City and Trinity students have laptops. He 
continued saying that all 8th grades have laptops and there are some Chromebook for the 6th and 7th grade 
levels. The Elementary students are at 2:1 ratio (two students per Chromebook). The goal is to try to 
continue to increase until we are full 1:1.   Mr. Tetreault revealed that discussions are taking place with 
benefactors to help the Middle Schools reach the 1:1 goal.  
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Mr. Anderson said that the NBPS Math position ($90K) is a 12-month nonunion position that is needed in 
the district. Although the title has not been officially decided, the district is adjusting the job description to 
ensure it aligns with our goals before is presented to the Committee.  
 
Bruce Oliveira asked for clarification on the Assistant Athletic Director Stipends (3 at $3.5K). Mr. Anderson 
stated that each season a new coach would serve as an assistant athletic director to assist with different 
duties for that particular season (e.g. planning, attend meetings, attending games etc.). The amount that is 
being requested is based on current stipends amount.  
 
Joshua Amaral requested clarification for the Executive Director for Partnerships and Initiatives ($50K).  
Mr. Anderson explained the need to have a 12-month position that can assist with various NBPS partners, 
assist with grants, undertake initiatives, and build more partnerships to benefit the district. 
 Mr. O’Leary stated that the position’s salary would be funded between grants and local budget.  
 
Jack Livramento reiterated the importance to expand the Reading Specialist and English as a Second 
Language (ESL) teacher positions.  He asked how many teachers the district is looking to expand. Ms. 
Treadup stated that the number of teachers would be based upon the schools to determine how many are 
needed.  
 

 
Mr. O’Leary highlighted that this is a year for careful restoration and investment given that the Chapter 70 
Aid increased due to our enrollment and categorization of students. He stated that the level service budget 
is at $143.5M which is needed to sustain our current services without making cuts or reallocations. He 
continued that the total operating budget is at $147.2M. He noted that the Net School Spending (NSS) 
proposed by the city is at $146.7M. Mr. O’Leary recommended to use $.5M from salary savings to close the 
gap between the operating budget and the NSS proposed by the city. 
 
Mr. Anderson noted that a Budget Hearing has been scheduled for May 13, 2019 where the Committee 
would have an opportunity to vote on the proposed FY20 budget.  
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At 6:26 P.M., on a motion by Bruce Oliveira and seconded by Christopher Cotter, the Committee voted to 
adjourn the meeting. 
 
The roll call vote was as follows: 
 
John Oliveira – Yes   Joshua Amaral– Yes 
Christopher Cotter – Yes  Colleen Dawicki - Yes 
Jack Livramento – Yes   Mayor Mitchell – Yes 
Bruce Oliveira - Yes  
  
 7 – Yeas 0 – Nays 0 – Absent 
 
Respectfully Submitted by,    Reviewed by,       
 
 
Adlibber Ferreira     Thomas Anderson 
Recording Secretary     Superintendent, Secretary/School Committee
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